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DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY 
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Programs/Project Management Division 
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Mr. Peter P. Souza 
Town Manager 
Town ofWindsor 
25 Broad Street 
Windsor, Connecticut 06095 

December 28, 2006 

RE: FORMERLY UTILIZED SITES REMEDIAL ACTION PROGRAM (FUSRAP)-
COMBUSTION ENGINEERING (CE) SITE, WINDSOR, CT 

Dear Mr. Souza: 

This letter is in reply to your December 5, 2006 letter requesting a status report on the 
subject project. 

Since August 2002, the Corps of Engineers completed a comprehensive Remedial 
Investigation and Risk Assessment (RIIRA) Report in April2004. Subsequently, the Corps 
conducted an extensive evaluation of what constitutes the "Designation" under FUSRAP at the 
request of Combustion Engineering (CE). The evaluation resulted in the Corps considering some 
additional chemicals as FUSRAP related, to err on the side of protecting human health and the 
environment. 

Concurrent to the evaluation ofthe site "Designation", the Corps has been actively 
engaged in completing the Feasibility Study (FS) for the project. At this time, we require 
additional data to complete the FS and are in discussions with CE over how best to acquire the 
information. It is our plan to have the information early in 2007. 

Upon completion of the supplemental sampling, the Corps will complete and issue the 
FS, followed by a Proposed Plan (PP). We anticipate active participation by the Town of 
Windsor in the preparation and review of the Proposed Plan in accordance with the 
Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act (CERCLA) process. 
It is our hope that the PP will be released mid year. 

If you have any further questions, please contact me at (978) 318-8084. 

Sincerely, 

h~c;~g 
William C. Taylor II 
Project Manager 
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